
PM cautions against BDR mutiny like incident

Prime Minster Sheikh Hasina today asked BGB personnel to remain alert so that incident like the
2009 BDR mutiny does not recur in the future.

“BGB has turned into a dynamic and modern force with the sincere efforts of all. Through your
hard labour, the reputation and dignity of this force have been restored…you must stay alert so
that such suicidal incident cannot take place in the future,” she said.

The prime minister was addressing the formal parade of BGB Day-2015 held at the BGB (Border
Guard Bangladesh) Headquarters in the city.

Terming the mutiny and killings at Peelkhana on February 25-26, 2009 as a black chapter of this
force, Sheikh Hasina said she had to face the heinous and unstable situation like BDR mutiny
and killings soon after assuming office and tackled it with the united efforts of the BGB
members.

Mentioning that the BGB is now fully free form its stigma following the trial of its unruly and
misleading personnel involved with the mutiny, she asked the BGB personnel to discharge their
duties with utmost honesty and patriotism and thus gain the confidence and trust of people.

Bangladesh static in Human Development Index

Bangladesh’s position remains unchanged in the Human Development Index, according to the 2015
Human Development Report launched by United Nations Development Programme (UNDP).

Bangladesh ranked 142 out of 188 countries in the index, while neighbouring India ranked at
130, Nepal at 145 and Pakistan at 147, the report, published today, said.

“Bangladesh has shown a positive trend in Human Development for the last couple of decades with
an average annual increase of about 1.55 percent,” a press release in this regard reads.

UNDP launched the report titled “Work for Human Development” at NEC Conference Room at the
Planning Commission today.

According to the report, despite extremely rapid technological adoption in recent years, as of
2014, 2.5 billion people in Asia and the Pacific did not have access to the internet (1.4
billion people in South Asia), the press release reads.

Mentioning that youth unemployment in Asia ranges between 8.7 percent in Bangladesh and 28.7
percent in Iran, the Human Development Report 2015 observed that fostering education, skills
and entrepreneurship can facilitate a necessary labour market transformation.

“In order to ensure that the work-force is capable of adapting to rapidly changing demands, the
governments need to make strategic investments into education and health care,” Haoliang Xu,
assistant administrator and director of UNDP’s Regional Bureau for Asia and the Pacific, told
today’s programme.

The index was created to emphasise that people and their capabilities should be the ultimate
criteria for assessing the development of a country, not economic growth alone.

It is a summary measure of average achievement in key dimensions of human development: a long
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and healthy life, being knowledgeable and have a decent standard of living.

Muggers loot Tk1.20 lakh stabbing trader in Dhaka

Muggers looted Tk1.20 lakh after stabbing a fruit trader at Dayaganj intersection in Dhaka city
early today.

Victim Yusuf Ali, 45, is now receiving treatment at Dhaka Medical College Hospital, said
Inspector Mozammel Haque, in-charge of the hospital’s police camp.

Yusuf is a resident of Sayedabad Janapada intersection in Dhaka city.

A group of four muggers on two motorcycles intercepted a rickshaw carrying Yusuf in the area
and snatched away Tk1.20 lakh from his possession while he was going to Badamtali for
purchasing fruits around 5:30am, a news agency UNB reports quoting his wife Shahinur.

The muggers also stabbed him indiscriminately, leaving him critically injured.

Locals rushed him to DMCH for treatment.

‘JMB man admits’ shooting Italian pastor in Dinajpur

Suspected JMB man, arrested in Dinajpur temple attack case, admitted that he shot Italian
pastor and doctor Piero Parolari, detectives claim.

Shariful Islam, 28, confessed his involvement in the gun attack before Dinajpur Chief Judicial
Magistrate Court yesterday, Redwanur Rahim, officer-in-charge of Detective Branch of Police,
told our Dinajpur correspondent.

Shariful was caught by locals soon after the gun attack on the International Society for
Krishna Consciousness (Iskcon) temple in Kaharol’s Bahuchi village of the district on December
10. Two people were injured in the attack.

A few days later, Humayun Kabir, deputy inspector general of police (Rangpur Range, said that
they found connection of Jamaat-ul-Mujahideen Bangladesh (JMB) with the killing of Japanese
national Kunio Hoshi and five recent attacks in Rangpur and Dinajpur.

Italian pastor Piero Parolari, 57, was attacked by unidentified assailants in Dinajpur on
November 18 when he was riding a bicycle towards Dinajpur Medical College Hospital.

Switzerland gets first Bangladeshi lawmaker

Iftikhar Ahmed, a former ILO official, has become the first ever Bangladeshi to become a Swiss
lawmaker as he took oath of office in the
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Iftikhar Ahmed

Parliament (Conseil Communale) of the prosperous,

picturesque French-speaking Commune of Founex (Canton of Vaud) on the outskirts of Geneva on
Tuesday.

Ahmed is a development economist having worked at the International Labour Office (ILO) in
Geneva for three decades (1974-2004) in the employment sector, says a press release.

He is the author of “Voices of the Working Children and Their Parents: Will Anyone Listen?”
(London, Austin Macauley Publishers Ltd, 2015), and of “Technological Change and Agrarian
Structure: A Study of Bangladesh” (Geneva, ILO, 1981), and co-authored many other publications.

Iftikhar Ahmed is the son of late Dr Momtazuddin Ahmed who was a vice-chancellor of Rajshahi
University.

Shibir flexes its muscles in Chittagong of Bangladesh

Activists of Islami Chhatra Shibir chased away Bangladesh Chhatra League men who were placing
wreaths at the Shaheed Minar of Chittagong College on the Victory Day yesterday.

Later, the two groups fought pitched battles near the college main gate, prompting police to
fire shots in the air to disperse them.

The BCL men then returned to the campus and besieged the principal to her office for nearly
half an hour, alleging that she was patronising Shibir.

The incidents left at least three youths — two BCL and a Shibir man —  injured. Over 60 Shibir
activists were detained by the law enforcers.

Later, the college authorities asked the students to vacate their dormitories.

Shibir is the pro-Jamaat-e-Islami student body. Jamaat opposed the birth of Bangladesh during
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the 1971 Liberation War. BCL is the pro-Awami League student body.

Chittagong City BCL General Secretary Nurul Azim Rony said yesterday’s clash ensued around
11:00am after Shibir men hurled brick chunks at some 30 to 40 BCL activists at the Shaheed
Minar on the campus.

Organising Secretary Hasmot Ali Rasel of the BCL unit, who was present at the scene, alleged
that the Shibir men locked the college main gate after driving them out of campus.

“The Shibir activists had also fired shots at us,” he said, adding that more brick chunks were
thrown at them when they took position in front of the gate.

Witnesses said more activists joined the Chhatra League group there and they retaliated with
brick chunks.

On information, members of nearby Chawkbazar Police Station stepped in and fired shots in the
air to disperse both the groups, said Aziz Uddin, officer-in-charge of the police station.

Around 1:00pm, witnesses said, the BCL men went inside the campus through another gate and
vandalised windows of some college buildings. There, they caught and beat up a Shibir activist.

However, police rescued him and took him into their custody.

The pro-ruling party activists then confined Principal Prof Jesmin Akther to her office for
nearly half and hour, saying she was patronising Shibir — an allegation rejected by the
teacher.

After being driven out of campus, the BCL men also blocked the nearby college road from around
four hours, demanding that the college be freed from Shibir.

According to BCL leader Nurul Azim Rony, Chhatra League resumed politics in Chittagong College
forming a convening committee in 2009 and by a full committee in 2012.

Kawsar Uddin, vice-president of Chittagong College BCL, said they went to the Shaheed Minar for
the first time in three decades to place wreaths under the banner of their organisation.

Sources said Chittagong College and Mohsin College are known to be Shibir strongholds.

Shahadat Hossain, president of Chittagong College Shibir, could not be reached despite repeated
attempts.

Additional law enforcers were deployed on campus.

DORMS CLOSED

In the evening, the authorities of Chittagong College closed the four dorms until further
notice.

Principal Jesmin Akther said male students were asked to vacate their halls within 8:00pm
yesterday and female students by 10:00am today.

She also said they decided to form a five-member committee to investigate yesterday’s incident.

Chhatra League men of the college attacked Mohsin College with brick chunks yesterday evening
and damaged several windows of the buildings. This forced the Mohsin College authorities to



close two of its dorms where around 170 students stayed.

Tribute pours in for liberation war martyrs

People all around are celebrating Victory Day, that was reaped through the bloodshed of 3
million people and nine months of hardship, in due solemnities.

The day began with President Abdul Hamid and Prime Minister Sheikh Hasina paying tributes to
the Liberation War martyrs to begin the 45th Victory Day of Bangladesh.

The president placed a wreath at the altar of National Mausoleum at 6:34am, adds UNB. He stood
there in solemn silence as a token of respect for the martyrs.

He also signed the visitors’ book kept on the premises of the National Mausoleum.

Prime Minister Sheikh Hasina followed with a colourful wreath at the base of the mausoleum. She
also stood in solemn silence to pay respect for the martyrs.

A smart contingent plucked from Bangladesh Army, Bangladesh Navy and Bangladesh Air Force
presented a state salute on the occasion when bugles played the last post.

Flanked by senior leaders of the party, Sheikh Hasina, also the Awami League president, laid
another wreath at the National Memorial as the party chief.

The Speaker of the Jatiya Sangsad, the Chief Justice, ministers, the leader of the opposition,
the chiefs of the three services, members of parliament, freedom fighters, diplomats and high
civil and military officials were present.

Later in the day, BNP Chairperson Khaleda Zia accompanied her party men and placed her respect
to the martyrs of Liberation War at National Mausoleum.

Pakistan protests reports on diplomat’s terror link

Pakistan today protested reports in Bangladeshi media on alleged involvement of one of its
diplomats in financing terrorism here.

A media release was issued from the Pakistan High Commission in Dhaka termed the reports
“utterly baseless” and “fabricated”.

Diplomatic norms and courtesies were “thrown to the wind” by publishing such news, the release
said.

READ MORE: Pakistani diplomat ‘linked to terror financing’ in Bangladesh

The news of a Pakistan diplomat’s link to financing terrorism was quizzed out from a militant
of banned Islamist outfit Jama’atul Mujahideen Bangladesh, according to detectives.

The information came during a strain in diplomatic ties between the two countries over
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Pakistan’s denial about committing genocide in Bangladesh during the 1971 War of Independence.

Majority quarters have raised demands to sever diplomatic ties with Pakistan.

While talking on the alleged link of the Pakistan diplomat with terror financing, the home
minister yesterday said Pakistan was still conspiring against Bangladesh.

News Source

BCL man hurt in clash with Shibir at Ctg College

A Bangladesh Chhatra League man was injured during a clash with Islami Chhatra Shibir at
Chittagong College in the port city this morning.

Injured Shaon was rushed to Chittagong Medical College Hospital with head injuries, reports our
Chittagong correspondent.

The clash ensued around 11:00am as Shibir activists attacked BCL men when the latter were
placing wreaths at the Shaheed Minar on the campus marking the country’s 45th victory day, said
Hasmat Ali Rasel, organising secretary of Chittagong city BCL unit.

Shibir activists wielding iron rods and stones attacked the BCL men, triggering the clash, the
BCL leader said.

The clash was continuing till 1:00pm when the report was filed.

News Source

Pakistan diplomat's links with terror groups revealed

Police have found evidence of the terror links of a Pakistani diplomat,
according to documents available with bdnews24.com.

Some Jama’atul Mujahideen Bangladesh (JMB) activists recently arrested in Dhaka have blown the
lid off these clandestine links during their interrogations, the documents relating to police
investigation show.

At least one JMB radical has testified to these links in a judicial confession.

Farina Arshad

Pakistan High Commission’s Second Secretary (political) Farina Arshad is said to be involved
with the Islamist radicals.
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Earlier in January this year, Mazhar Khan, a Pakistani official working in the Dhaka mission,
had been expelled after Bangladesh intelligence accused him of funding Islamist radicals and
peddling fake currency.

Two of the four JMB radicals, including Idris Sheikh, arrested at Uttara and Khilgaon in Dhaka
on Nov 29, were found to be carrying Pakistani passports, said Detective Branch’s Joint
Commissioner Monirul Islam at a press briefing at the time.

Both these radicals had been travelling frequently between Bangladesh and Pakistan, he said.

Monirul Islam said Idris was in possession of a ‘spy mobile’, which he was using to communicate
regularly with a foreign intelligence agent outside the country.

“He was regularly sharing information with that agent and was also in touch with a female
diplomat based in Dhaka.” The police officer did not disclose the diplomat’s identity at that
time.

In his judicial confession before Dhaka Metropolitan Magistrate Abdullah Al Masud under Section
164 of the Code of Criminal Procedure (CrPC), Idris named Second Secretary Farina Arshad as the
diplomat he was in contact with.

The Pakistan High Commission did not respond to bdnews24.com’s attempts to cross-check details.

Senior intelligence sources say another junior diplomat of same origin working in a European
mission in Dhaka is alleged to have been involved in anti-Bangladesh propaganda.

Idris details

DB’s Monirul Islam told journalists in November that Idris had visited Pakistan via India in
1985.

He married a Pakistani school teacher, Shahnaz Begum, in 1990 and settled in that country. A
son, Mohammed Adil, was born.

In 2002, Idris contested national elections from Pakistan Muslim Alliance but lost. In 2007, he
returned to Bangladesh and joined the JMB.

Monirul Islam said Idris, 49, had been to Pakistan 48 times in the past two years.

Idris told the magistrate that he had hailed from Chitolmari, Bagerhat and that his father,
Kausar Sheikh, was no longer alive.

About his links with Pakistani diplomat Farina Arshad, Idris said on return to Bangladesh in
2007, he had first tried his hand in garment business, but five years later, he switched over
to air ticketing and visa processing.

That is when he first met Babul and then Kamal, who introduced himself as someone working for
Pakistan intelligence.

Idris said in the judicial confession that he had run up a huge debt to Babul who had
frequently booked tickets for him. Babul, he said, left for Pakistan at one stage and gave him
Farina’s contact number.

Idris said in his confession that Babul later told him that a man arrested for peddling
counterfeit Indian currency in Dhaka airport was closely linked to Farina.



On return from Pakistan, Idris married again – this time Manowara Begum from a neighbouring
village. He has two daughters and a son with Manowara.

Government sources said when Idris was arrested at Uttara, he introduced himself as a relative
of Prime Minister Sheikh Hasina.

One government source said Idris had earlier been arrested on May 1, 2011 from the house of a
top radical.

At that time, he was found carrying 47 passports and a case was filed with the Airport Police.

Idris said in his judicial confession that he got a ride from Farina in her car from Baitul
Mukarram to Fakirapool and received Tk 30,000 from her.

An intelligence official told bdnews24.com that Idris had saved a foreign number in his mobile
phone as his own.

That number actually belongs to a Pakistani intelligence official called Captain Asim, who is
performing a crucial under-cover assignment based in an airport in Pakistan.

The phone Idris carried had the capability to record conversations of other people using
malware.


